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MUGA 
Planning permission was approved for the MUGA with a condition relating to Traffic Management was met.  City of 

Doncaster Council (CDC) went out to Tender and a successful contract was awarded.  Works are hoped to start in the 

near future, if not as we speak.  Due to the timescales, the Contractor will return in Spring 2025 to complete the final 

colour coatings.  Once the MUGA is completed, we will install a bike rack on Kilham Hall Playing Field to promote 

cycling to the field and to ensure added security for users. The Parish Council Facebook page will be updated 

regularly.   

 

CCTV 

You may recall CDC contacted the Parish Council offering to install 2 CCTV columns on entry/exit points to the village.  

The sites were agreed for the junction of New Road/Whiphill Top Lane and at the opposite end of the Village, near the 

motorway bridge/garden centre. Background work has been carried out by CDC and we are currently awaiting 

confirmation of installation. 

Biodiversity/Seed Bombs 
As part of the Parish Council’s Biodiversity Policy, the Parish Council wish to work towards enhancing and protecting 
the biodiversity of the parish.  The Clerk is still taking contact details of those residents interested in free seed bombs 
and will place an order towards the end of the year ready for planting next year.  If you are interested please email the 
Clerk at cwbpc@outlook.com.  Seed bombs will be distributed on a first come first served basis.   
 
Volunteering Opportunities 
There are many ways the Parish Council would appreciate Parishioners help within the Community ie. 
knitting/crocheting poppies for the Armistace Day Displays, watering plants around the Parish in the Summer months, 
joining the litter picking group quarterly and even consider becoming a Councillor when any vacancies occur.  If you 
would like further information please look at the website, notice boards or contact the Clerk.    
 
Litter Pick 
The next litter pick will be held on Saturday 28th September 2024 from 9.30am, meeting at Kilham Hall, Kilham Lane, 
Branton. All equipment is provided and volunteers are asked to wear appropriate clothing and gloves if need be.  
Everyone is welcome to attend. 
 
Prospective Football Team on Kilham Lane Park 
The Parish Council have been approached by a local Junior football team regarding using the football pitch for training 
and matches.  The Council are keen to promote the use of the field, which is currently used regularly by a personal 
trainer, and we are working with the team to see if the proposal is suitable for the team and the local community. 
 
PreSchool at Warren Park Estate 
A local charity who run a preschool that has been located within Hatchellwood Primary Academy for the last 32 years, 
is not having their Lease renewed due to the school building their own extension and opening their own preschool.  
The charity are hoping to relocate onto Warren park on a temporary lease with a modular building to ensure they can 
be ready to open for the new academic year and continue to support local families within the community. 
 
Parking on Pavements 

Residents are reminded not to cause an obstruction if parking on pavements as this could be reported to the police. 
Residents are reminded that pedestrians with pushchairs and mobility scooters should be able to travel along the 
pavement unheeded. Consideration of people with visual disabilities should also be taken into account. Residents 
witnessing illegal behaviour are encouraged to report to the police at the time of viewing. 

Parish Council Facebook Page 
The Parish Council Facebook page is updated regularly - please search “Cantley with Branton Parish Council” on 
Facebook and like the page to keep updated. 
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